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Welcome to the Muir Newsletter for November 2022!

 

November 3, 2022 District Roundtable In-Person!

The ​November 2022 Roundtable is scheduled for Thursday, November 3 at 7:30
PM in-person; location TBA.

Be on the lookout for a separate update via email and on our Facebook Group which
will confirm the location.

If you have any questions, please contact Steve Loyd - District
Commissioner, muircommissioner@gmail.com

Commissioners Wanted

If you are a Scouter or parent interested in helping units grow and prosper, consider becoming a
Commissioner!  The overall vision of the Commissioner Service is for every member of the BSA to

have a great Scouting experience.  
 

If you are interested, please contact: muircommissioner@gmail.com

mailto:muircommissioner@gmail.com
mailto:muircommissioner@gmail.com
https://scoutingevent.com/023-62954
https://forms.gle/F2488vuefBt6Y5oX9
https://www.scoutshop.org/uniforms-and-apparel
https://www.facebook.com/groups/325497627480390
https://www.facebook.com/GGACBSA


GGAC Staff News

Our former Muir DE Arnel Jaime has resigned from his position as a District Director
with the Golden Gate Area Council and is now with Shelter, Inc., a Concord based
non-profit agency whose mission is to serve the homeless population in our local
communities. As the Program Manager for the Support Services for Veteran Families
(SSVF) program, Arnel will be leading a team in providing veterans in Contra Costa
County who are homeless or are in imminently in danger of becoming homeless much
needed service.

Taking over Arnel’s professional duties are Maria (Madi) Obledo-Ewing, who will be
serving as the District Director for Alameda and Peralta Districts, and Alyssa Padia,
who is the new Exploring professional Staff Advisor.

Since he is no longer a Council professional, Arnel has committed to continue his
volunteer work with the Muir District as the Order of the Arrow Adviser, Assistant
District Commissioner, and Merit Badge Counselor as well as with GGAC as a LEAD
Instructor for Venturing and part of the Exploring Committee team along with its
Chair, former Muir District Commissioner Stuart Mahler.

YiS,

Patrick Jaime



GGAC Eagle Rank Process Update

Attention Muir Eagle Coaches and scouts working on Eagle Scout: Eagle Scout Rank applications
MUST NOW be sent to Golden Gate Area Council for approval signature by Nicole
Ruvalcabo. Nicole’s email is nicole.ruvalcabo@scouting.org.

​---

If you have any Life Scouts who are nearing age 18, please have him or her visit the links here:
Eagle Rank Extension - Guide & Eagle Rank Extension - Form.

 
LEAD 2023 - Save the Date
Saturday, January 28, 2023

Registration coming soon; stay tuned!

mailto:nicole.ruvalcabo@scouting.org
https://www.scouting.org/program-updates/local-council-time-extension-request/
https://www.scouting.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/12/GTA-11.2.0.0-form-2021.pdf


This was last announced on 9/03/2022.

Muir Scouting Community Updates

We had an enjoyable year of Scouting in Muir. We have begun to rebuild programs including
restarting our District Camporee and door-to-door collection during Scouting for Food. Thank you
for your past support of our program, which has allowed us to expand our positive impact in the
community. Below are some of the highlights from the past year:



To continue your support, go to Support Muir
Scouting: https://donations.scouting.org/#/council/023/appeal/5681.
Donors through 2022 will be entered into a drawing for complementary tickets for a family of four
to go to https://roaringcampgold.com/. 
 

Yours in Scouting,

Carl Bodin             Monica Holland
District Chair          District Executive

This was last announced on 7/20/2022.

eNews Special Edition
Membership Renewal

Fee Structure for 2022

July 20, 2022
Golden Gate Area Council (GGAC) Community:
The national fee structure for the Boy Scouts of America (BSA) is being
updated as of August 1, 2022. Overall, there are modest increases to unit
charter/affiliation fees ($25 increase) and minor increases in the cost of
registration for youth members ($3) and for a Scout Life magazine subscription
($3). 

The value of Scouting is undeniable for those within the program and the
greater public, and the BSA is committed to continuing to offer this unmatched
opportunity to young people and families nationwide.

As costs on many daily goods and services continue to rise dramatically, the
BSA has worked to keep its membership fee as low as possible. However,
these external pressures continue to have an effect, and the annual
national membership fee must be increased to address the fiscal realities
necessary to continue delivering a safe and quality Scouting program.

To ensure the organization has the resources to fulfill the promise of Scouting,
the following national membership fee structure will take effect August 1,
2022.

$75 for Cub Scouts, Scouts BSA, Venturing and Sea Scouts
participants ($3 increase)
$45 for Exploring participants (no change in cost)
$30 for council-paid memberships (no change in cost)
$45 for all adult volunteers (no change in cost, includes cost of National

https://donations.scouting.org/#/council/023/appeal/5681
https://roaringcampgold.com/


Council background check - the separate LiveScan check to meet
AB506 requirements is not included in this fee.) 
$100 for a unit charter/affiliation fee ($25 increase)
$25 one-time joining fee for new program participants in Cub Scouts,
Scouts BSA, Venturing and Sea Scouts (Not pro-rated, no change in
cost)
$15 for Scout Life magazine; this is the first price increase since 2005 ($3
increase)

The national membership fee helps cover the cost of essential services,
including program resources, liability insurance for those participating in
approved Scouting activities, criminal background checks, youth protection,
and the development of intellectual property for national, council, and unit
programs. As BSA moves forward, the organization will continue to look at the
membership fee structure and how we deliver the Scouting program for future
generations.

In addition to the national fees, GGAC charges a council program fee at the
time of registration. The CPF is designed to support the basic services that a
unit receives from GGAC. The vast majority of the fee (85%) is intended to
support program and activities. It is an anchor that allows GGAC to build on
those services with additional income from fundraising streams, activity fees,
popcorn sales, and endowment revenue. Exploring members are not currently
required to pay the CPF. The GGAC Executive Board is evaluating the current
CPF and will take action at the August board meeting if any changes are
necessary, but the fees remain the same for now ($66 youth, $42 adult).

Across the country and in each of our communities, we know that Scouting
remains one of the most valuable investments we can make in youth today so
they can become the leaders we will turn to tomorrow.

Our dedicated volunteers, staff, and Scouting families make this possible.
Thank you for continuing to support one of the most valuable opportunities
available to young people today.

Dan Walters
Council President

Mike Hale
Scout Executive

Michael Allison
Council Commissioner

COVID-19: Future Updates at ggacbsa.org/covid
Check out GGAC's COVID Update page for our latest COVID-19
guidance. If you have any questions, please email us at: Safety

https://ggacbsa.org/covid/
mailto:safety@ggacbsa.com


at GGAC.

 
 

Muir District Website (subdomain
of Council Website)

Reminder: we have a website for our District!
Please go and check it out! Currently, the

Zoom information for both the District
Roundtable and the Commissioner &

Committee Meetings are posted on the
Home page. Advancement information such

as the Life to Eagle Process, Guide to
Advancement, and COVID-19 Advancement is

available. There is also District contacts
(coming soon) and Unit contacts which

redirects to beascout.org.

https://muir.ggacbsa.org

 
Wek-Wek Village, Order of the

Arrow web page

We also have a web page linked to the Muir
website for the Wek-Wek Village, Order of

the Arrow! It is located under the "OA tab at
top in the Menu bar or you may go to:

https://muir.ggacbsa.org/wek-wek-village/ .
That web page will have recent

announcements, upcoming meetings/events,
Village leadership roster, and a link to their

Facebook page.

If you have any feedback on what we should
have on our District website or OA web page,

please let Patrick Jaime, District
Communications Chair know at:

patrickj0208@yahoo.com!
 

Muir Scouts in Action or Scouting Activities Submissions

If you have any pictures or videos of Muir District Scouts in Action (service projects, heroism, etc.)
or Scouting Activities (BSA derbies, training, blue and gold, court of honor, etc.) please email them

to patrickj0208@yahoo.com and include a copy of the Medical Record (Part A) release for each
Scout so that they can be recognized/featured in the District Newsletters!

We also accept any submissions of notable Scouting-related recognitions, awards, or news of
Scouts/Scouters.

Next Wek-Wek Village Meeting will tentatively be
hybrid (Zoom & in-person) on November 2022!

Come join Wek-Wek Village for their next Meeting
on Wednesday, November 2, 2022 at 7 pm  via
Zoom! https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87078695112…

Meeting ID: 870 7869 5112
Passcode: WekWek

​One tap mobile
+16699009128,,87078695112#,,,,*664498# US (San Jose)
+12532158782,,87078695112#,,,,*664498# US (Tacoma)

Date, time, and location details will be posted on our Facebook page. Stay tuned for further
updates via the link below:

https://www.facebook.com/WekWek.Village

Wek-Wek Village Merchandise for sale!

https://muir.ggacbsa.org/
https://muir.ggacbsa.org/
https://muir.ggacbsa.org/wek-wek-village/
mailto:patrickj0208@yahoo.com
mailto:patrickj0208@yahoo.com
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001PRdVYkfy8c0_TwOE1bQsWe0q7w2QKTaiJ_mpY3rAfRtijVoLhPuQ8lB1nntjlRjsqHXBVQUyltCyY9ovOJWleuLHWKHcF0FpmhH9A3FwPAzvRcY__yfaMoUOssLCvYD37xuSNU9T_jlYplCaqA8hAzZPL-TIqO9ECy23L2avFT9hL0d2ELJSj8TjjyifCUmu6U1IJY_ZXd-ol6sZON0DfA==&c=tiF0RsXnTcwwa1mbJfoePrdRikx5ae2bLhqeaN6fl925nukrwGUnkQ==&ch=fYc6zUhm0zBXLWzoEsJiL0w86jAbBBbzsEQilXRWXI-AIbsdkWB39Q==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001CVt01BrjNYcUXxKl3cOxmk8-sMAfBYecRihXZcyfGpsOdx2kVZiQxXwgkw_ubIGetWc6JoTspEiNdRRdKdsHBxQlPIav97tVAygJm-RAp5424moXH0OkkNvN2Qt-xkp7JwhTusKDGGXbHpuGChiqF2aYbjWKFThH0u0NCf5lq-MX2kHCUlkypHRcBn8HzrKrMrpK2pjrv4GAyMe9T7EwGYmHjg4nOVk8khsf6TYAEJWKu5RE9fGPLumtkhxjSPsOIUCJ-wZvRcYGy44l04YgT8jPrvFuMIXznBSyYW9WWcOm6sGQ_l9-DC0iJf-rQhDa&c=b5JZ1bkx4L3wnpNm0Rj-ZgI9qFSk7o12effAJWnbrX3-dRZSnZtsew==&ch=uiGEISKqgyKudoEwFXnimjxAaglUznlcHublmEAUgkyVW94OLuDutg==
https://www.facebook.com/WekWek.Village


Purchase orders for Wek-Wek Village Merchandise are open for the upcoming holiday
season! Show some Arrowman pride! Don’t have to be an active OA member to

purchase. Click the picture or on this link to order
today: https://forms.gle/F2488vuefBt6Y5oX9

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001o_EZZobLVGVlOJjM8uF1vdEpf140zmWxxBSjy5-VCbnZVv_15sf1KoS6FxuUSQLqMWmZIa1S7b4AKfoH_jR6OxgU6y8G5cOJFCi5cV6_jjrFEyXhre6CwAUDP0PWfZLmv0OTY1e9MyY2Q20tlorx_FYjnPFS3tW5&c=56MKmWGs-xAMbh5COqc8vwkQptTJz1OmKVTPkE5dZNtoRp6q46RjKA==&ch=Tj7jVP94LaHOPaKqhnVNBF69RCN-AAdbZSeGg7r5xO6itpbAwdlKpg==


AB 506: Live Scan background check (complete ASAP if you have not
already)

A Live Scan background check (the digital version of inked fingerprinting) is
required for all volunteers and staff. Live Scan replaces previous background
checks; all volunteers will have to complete this once.

We appreciate your patience and assistance as we join all California Youth
Service Organizations in improving youth protection.

Mandated Reporter Training from the State of California (complete ASAP
if you have not already)

Mandated Reporter Training is required in addition to our BSA Youth Protection
Training. Volunteer leaders must complete the 2 hour training and upload their
certificate at California Scouting by February 28, 2022.

More details can be found at: https://californiascouting.org

 
This was last updated on 4/22/2020.

Youth Protection During COVID-19: Digital Safety and Online Scouting
Activities

"As Scouting moves to virtual and online platforms, we offer the following reminders to help keep
kids safe. The below guidelines applies to all online Scouting activities and meetings."

https://www.scouting.org/health-and-safety/safety-moments/digital-safety-and-online-scouting-
activities/?fbclid=IwAR0NRPabsRGXTPz3BFJS7o5ZuisgV7WzfG3lJE2wf7xcc67qfRz47QkyTYY

Please share to all your Units and Volunteers.

District Committee Positions

Calling all adults over 21 years of age! If you would like to know how you
can help Scouting in our area, contact our District Chair Carl Bodin

https://californiascouting.org/
https://www.scouting.org/health-and-safety/safety-moments/digital-safety-and-online-scouting-activities/?fbclid=IwAR0NRPabsRGXTPz3BFJS7o5ZuisgV7WzfG3lJE2wf7xcc67qfRz47QkyTYY


at carl.bodin@gmail.com.

 
Muir District News.

Want to get some late breaking Scouting
news or post an event? Then join our Muir

District Facebook Group page. Follow the link
below, answer a quick question regarding

your Scouting experience, and you will gain
access to the group page. Don’t forget to

share this with members of your Pack, Troop,
Crew, Ship, or Post!

https://www.facebook.com/groups/32549762
7480390/

Latest/past District Newsletters can be found
on our website's home page by clicking the

"News" tab on the menu bar or go here:
https://muir.ggacbsa.org/news/

 
Council News

Check out the Council website for the latest
Council news, and updates:

https://ggacbsa.org.

Latest/past Council e-News can be found
here: https://ggacbsa.org/#elementor-

action%3Aaction%3Dpopup%3Aopen%26setti
ngs%3DeyJpZCI6IjE5NjkwIiwidG9nZ2xlIjpmY

WxzZX0%3D

If you are not receiving the Council eNews,
you may subscribe here:

https://forms.gle/6qFq1oTcjC3dkhEa8

​Pleasant Hill Scout Shop Information

This is the last week to save 10% on uniform bottoms when you purchase the matching uniform
tops!

The Scout Shop in Pleasant Hill is open and waiting for you to come purchase all your supplies! 508
Contra Costa Blvd. Suite K2, Pleasant Hill, CA 94523. Please visit GGAC Scout Shop
(ggacbsa.org) for information before you go.  Store hours (including lunch break), available items,
how to order ahead, and other useful tips are there.

https://www.facebook.com/groups/325497627480390/
https://muir.ggacbsa.org/news/
https://ggacbsa.org
https://ggacbsa.org/#elementor-action%3Aaction%3Dpopup%3Aopen%26settings%3DeyJpZCI6IjE5NjkwIiwidG9nZ2xlIjpmYWxzZX0%3D
https://forms.gle/6qFq1oTcjC3dkhEa8
https://scoutshop.ggacbsa.org/


Powerful Cub Scout leader resources

A lot of useful content is being posted on Scoutingwire at: https://scoutingwire.org.

From giving your new Den Leader instant meeting plans: https://scoutingwire.org/this-new-video-
series-delivers-the-ultimate-den-leader-experience/.

To a host of other ideas like leading Zoom meeting for Cub Scouts, Virtual fall recruiting (including
the use of digital applications and payment), and BeAScout

tips, https://scoutingwire.org/marketing-and-membership-hub/.

GGAC Martinez Kite Day
November 19, 2022

For more information, email Monica.Holland@scouting.org.

https://scoutingwire.org/
https://scoutingwire.org/this-new-video-series-delivers-the-ultimate-den-leader-experience/
https://scoutingwire.org/marketing-and-membership-hub/
mailto:Monica.Holland@scouting.org


2023 National Scout Jamboree GGAC Contingent

Register Jamboree Information

https://ggacbsa.org/jamboree/
https://jamboree.scouting.org


This was updated on 09/20/2022.

GGAC Process for the Citizenship in Society Merit Badge

Updated information here: https://ggacbsa.org/citizenship%20in%20society/

https://ggacbsa.org/citizenship in society/


---

All Scoutmasters and Committee Chairs have received an email from May or June
2022 from the Council Advancement Committee with information about the
Citizenship in Society Merit Badge.
The Scoutmaster should:

Review the Citizenship in Society requirements.
Review the Scout’s record of completed merit badges.
Discuss cohort participation with Scout and parent. Determine readiness.
Complete the on-line form to submit a virtual blue
card: https://forms.gle/rxgjH2zU8b8aofyf8
Ensure the parent is connected to Scout in Scoutbook as all communication and
Merit Badge sign-offs will occur through Scoutbook

Please see the following link for the June 16, 2022 GGAC update for the Citizenship in
Society Merit Badge: https://ggacbsa.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/06/CIS-Merit-
Badge-Update_June-16_2022_Fdekovic_Mnygren-1.pdf

 
MANY BSA TRAININGS ARE MOSTLY ONLINE

Scout leaders. To be registered as TRAINED in your role, you need to complete the following
courses

Basic Position-Specific Training
Introduction to Outdoor Leader Skills
Hazardous Weather
YPT Youth Protections

 
Basic position-specific leader training is for:

Cub Scouting (Cubmaster, Assistant Cubmaster, Den Leader, Assistant Den Leader)
Scouts BSA (Scoutmaster, Assistant Scoutmaster)
Venturing (Crew Advisor and Associate Advisor)
Sea Scouts BSA (all Adult Leaders)
Exploring (Advisor and Associate Advisor)

 
Working on Eagle?  Here are your

contacts:

District Advancement Chair: Bill Spalding: 925-

District Committee Leadership
 

Carl Bodin - District Chair,
carl.bodin@gmail.com

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001SaIB4iJURUkZla-oM_zjSp4y-olfkkatOSZ0iAK-bN8sf3LRYp-owXFyV8O1ZVZ0KFH3svx0wZV1Hf5QZ1nuHu5e3ujO9KNI7JA7s9HnmF_eGZDvByU82NepSrRUmXmJ5HIfBHQqkqBZMMisXDv6sKdwQ_qfBkBv&c=ZyvCRGCg5aHDthAECccx-EN81m_zKE8Dit7QUUvPl0hGsg9Eb6Ydig==&ch=NnaNW4cjUDQ4KC3pYmQngbi9QHgr-4GwtM6EaODYuEo0U-LxSwzQSg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001SaIB4iJURUkZla-oM_zjSp4y-olfkkatOSZ0iAK-bN8sf3LRYp-owWktNGKlx4VT0b027IKqssfme1zHHkdn-AOPChxdCiUOltGlz4LMbKjGxqBvx3r8qY5jQshkQbW_9c0VSLp-GnFpU1ySM_Zc0KuxHqB06Jmwtnhaqs-miqseHK4QNGUvDksoopNNgCFlcqbX_JV7lYkGeAeEJlUe4yi0NzlmMfnGgg79mAitWBFs7DXWIfV255Zb6TF0UxztSwERQTpEAF4=&c=ZyvCRGCg5aHDthAECccx-EN81m_zKE8Dit7QUUvPl0hGsg9Eb6Ydig==&ch=NnaNW4cjUDQ4KC3pYmQngbi9QHgr-4GwtM6EaODYuEo0U-LxSwzQSg==
https://my.scouting.org/Documents/PositionTrainedCourses.pdf


586-9136, spaldingwilliam62@gmail.com

District Eagle Project Approval: Carl Bodin:
415-816-7307, carl.bodin@gmail.com

 
District Eagle Board of Review: Karen Hansen:

925-825-
9132, eaglechairkarenhansen@gmail.com

Steve Loyd - District
Commissioner, muircommissioner@gmail.com

Monica Holland - District
Executive, monica.holland@scouting.org

Quick Links

Muir District subdomain (website)
https://muir.ggacbsa.org

Muir District Facebook Group Council Facebook Page

​Muir District Instagram page
@muirdistrictbsa
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